NOTICE – VILLAGE BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

There is an opening on the Village Board of Adjustment.

I will be asking the Board of Aldermen, at its regular meeting on August 20th at 6:30 p.m., to appoint one member to the Board of Adjustment to replace a retiring member. The term, for which the appointment will be made, runs through April 30, 2027.

The Board of Adjustment has five members and determines whether to grant, and the extent of, variances (or relief) from the Village's Land Development Code.

Board members may be called on to attend monthly meetings on the Wednesday following the regular Board of Aldermen meetings, with meetings currently starting at 6:30 p.m.

If we have multiple applicants for this position, I will ask the Board to rank those interested, compile the rankings and make a decision at this upcoming meeting.

The Board may choose to make a decision, or to defer a decision, to seek more applicants or otherwise at its August meeting.

If anyone is interested in the position, please let me know by email to **richard.neill@stlucievillagefl.gov** on or before Wednesday, July 31. Please also address why you want to serve in this position and describe any qualifications you would like to have considered.

Do note that any information emailed to me will most likely be public record.

Richard Neill Town Attorney Town of St. Lucie Village, Florida (772) 464-8200